

# **Wheatfield Primary School**

Inspired to Achieve

Respect • Responsibility • Resilience

# **Newsletter**

Term 4 Issue 6

Friday 5<sup>th</sup> April 2019

#### This Week at Wheatfield

It has been an incredible end to the term with The Three Peaks Challenge and Sports Week. Special thanks to Mr Woodworth and Miss Evans who have spent many months planning and preparing for both events – the outcomes were well worth all the effort. I hope you all have a fantastic Easter break and look forward to welcoming everyone back on Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> April.

Phil Winterburn -

The children have had a great week taking part in wide range of exciting activities. It has been fantastic to see so many demonstrating resilience, working as a team and throwing themselves into the sessions. We hope that they feel proud about completing a challenge and feel inspired to take up a new sport or activity. We were disappointed to have to call of the 'Wheatfield Mile' this morning but hope to reschedule this for next term.

A special thanks to the following people and organisations without whom, it really would not have been possible to put on so many activities: Kris and his team from Shine Sports, Mrs Hickson, Mojo Active, Claire Boon and Boogie Bounce Xtreme Bristol, Fran White and Bristol Taekwon-Do and finally, Kirk Hullis from England Rugby Development.







Year 5 loved the climbing wall. One child said, 'I really enjoyed challenging myself and getting higher than I did on my first go!'



### **Marathon Boys!**

Well done to Charlie and Senna who completed their marathon this afternoon. shown commitment, The boys have determination and stamina in taking on this challenge and have raised a whopping £516 so far for the playground fund. Last minute sponsors can sign up here: https://www.wonderful.org/fundraiser/charl ieandsennarunamarathon-3ef7b9c2

Thank you to everyone who has collected sponsor money. A reminder that you can pay it in via School Gateway. If you have raised more than £50, let us know what text you would like on your brick.



Congratulations to everyone who took part in the South Wales Three Peaks Trial last Saturday. The weather was perfect for the event but the feeling that luck was on our side soon passed when we saw the size of the mountains! Each group dug deep and found the energy and determination to get round – with some hiking for around nine hours to reach their goal!









The group have raised £1433 which will be shared between The MS Centre, The Stroke Association and The Friends. Donations can be made at: https://www.wonderful.org/fundraiser/3peakschallenge-dffaa94f

#### **Class Re-organisation Guidelines**

We want to ensure that parallel classes remain balanced as children move up through the school. In order to do this there are times when it is necessary for us to review the organisation of classes e.g. mix the two current classes into two new classes (for a September start).

We understand that the prospect of this may cause anxiety for children and families. In order to approach any re-organisation in a consistent and fair way, we follow a clear set of guidelines. These were agreed by our governors last year and are available on our website for families to see:

http://www.wheatfieldprimary.com/ourschool/policies

We always review the organisation of classes at the end of Year 1 and Year 4. Any decisions about reorganisation for next September will be taken by the end of Term 5 and, should we decide to mix the classes, children and families will be involved in the process. If you have any questions, please get in touch.

You should receive a





#### The Friends' Quiz Night

The Friends will be holding a quiz night (for adults only) on the evening of **Friday 10**<sup>th</sup> **May**. Details of how to book will be available after the break – save the date! As well as a quiz there will be a also be a selection of drinks and food available.

Your child should also bring home a copy of the new menu which starts after the holiday.





## **This Week's Awards**

This week each class are presenting two awards for sports week.

	Sports Week Award	
RM	Summer	Isaac
1B	Shilo	Shareeq
2M	Gracie	Iha
3G	Kyla	Toby
4M	Elizabeth	Jack
5B	Shaquille	Zack
6B	Ryan	Mia

	Sports Week Award	
RC	Alexander	Lola
1E	Arjun	Emmie
2CM	Zayd	Tilly
3D	Tahna	Mia
4GM	Lily	Callum
5M	Anayah	Ruby
6W	Evie C	Cameron

# Dates for Term 5 (new dates are highlighted)

Date	Event
Tuesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> April	Term 5 begins
Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> May	BANK HOLIDAY – school closed
Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> May	Quiz night run by The Friends – adults only
w/b Monday 13 <sup>th</sup> May	SATs week for Year 6 pupils (national tests)
w/b Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> May	Arts Week in school
Friday 24 <sup>th</sup> May	Term 5 ends
Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> June	Term 6 begins

A reminder that the school year ends on **Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July** as Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> & Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> July are INSET days.

Tel: 01454 868610 Chair of Governors: Mr J Morris